
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
4 December 2019 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians 
 
It is with great excitement that I write to you to confirm the 3G facility is now open 
with the new changing facility almost complete. These are excellent additions to the 
school and are a fantastic resource for all our current and future students, as well as 
the local community.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to stress that this is not just a football/rugby 
facility and that all of our students will use this for a range of sports and activities.  
 
Footwear for use on 3G pitch 
It is requested that students arrive to each lesson with clean footwear.  To clarify 
boots should be metal or moulded studs. Trainers, astro-turf trainers and blades are 
not permitted on the surface.  
 
To aid students to wear the correct footwear we are looking at ways of providing 
appropriate boots to those who do not yet have the type required for the surface. 
We appreciate these can be expensive items to purchase, with students hopefully 
only replacing them when they grow out of them. If you have any suitable pairs of 
boots that your child has outgrown and that you would be happy to donate to the 
school this would be much appreciated.  Please send them into school to be handed 
in directly to me. 
 
Bearing in the mind the slightly different surface and current cold weather, students 
are welcome to wear undergarments in PE lessons.  
 
If you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me by email at 
milnera@ripongrammar.com 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr Milner 
Director of Sport 
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